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Holiday greetings!  This year is turning out much better 
than last year.  Janet is finally healthy after some more 
tough times during the year but is looking forward to a 
healthy holiday season.  We hope you enjoy our year 
through pictures. 
 
We spent Memorial Day weekend in Sedona, Arizona for a 
friend’s wedding and enjoyed hiking and playing with rocks.  
The cacti were amazing and even in bloom.   
 
Janet won two free tickets to Japan so we went for a few 
days in November and stayed in Yokohama with Janet’s 
roommate from college.  Yuko spoiled Dan rotten and  
he can’t stop talking about her soup and tea.  We  
toured the 100 yen shops (dollar stores) and Dan  
rubbed the inside of the Big Buddha’s belly.   
 
We spent the year working on the gardens and Dan  
built a fire pit for all the yard waste and moving dirt  
around the yard.  We still have plenty of perennials  
so please stop by in the fall or spring to help us thin 
out what we have! 
 

We hope that you can take a moment during the  
hectic days of the season to take a deep breath and  
  enjoy those around you. 

Pictures from Sedona, AZ
– before the fires hit 

4 days in Japan: Santa, the 
beach and the big Buddha 

From the garden: Lupin 

We hiked to here 

The view from the top... 



We won free tickets for 2 to Japan and made the ost of our 4 dyas….We 
covered so man things in our 4 days in Japan... 


